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Karen Campbell (Joined in 2022), Clerk 

Karen has 20+ years of experience in education spanning PK-12 to higher 

education spaces. Currently she is the Director of IDEAL MEd at the Perelman 

School of Medicine at the University of Pennsylvania. In this role, she oversees 

all of the diversity and wellness initiatives that support students in 

undergraduate medical education. Besides her diversity and inclusion work, 

she also has expertise in financial aid and accessibility in education - issues 

that are major priorities for the board as we think about the school's future. 

Karen's only child is a graduate of Quaker schools and attended GSFS from PK to 5th grade. 

She is also a member of Greene Street Friends Meeting.  

 

 

Russell Endo (Joined in 2023)  

Russell Endo [Russ he/him/his] served the City of Philadelphia Solicitor’s 

Office in Health and Human Services with Penn’s Prayer for the City on his 

cubicle wall. He received a Liberty Bell from the Mayor’s Office out of 

gratitude. A Sansei (third generation Japanese American) whose parents 

and grandparents were in Relocation Camps in WWII and were aided by 

Friends, Russell is named after adopted by heart Quaker Grandma Harriet 

Russell. As a poet he learned poetry from Etheridge Knight in the Free 

People’s Poetry Workshop of Philadelphia [Etheridge called him “Little 

Brother”] and has served on boards including American Friends Service 

Committee, Awbury Arboretum Association, Friends Neighborhood Guild, and a number of 

Quaker School boards [Germantown Friends School, Wilmington Friends School, currently 

Sidwell Friends School]. A graduate of Yale College and University of Pennsylvania Law School, 

Endo resides in Central Delaware and teaches older adults at University of Delaware Osher 

Institute in Dover Delaware. He is a member of Green Street Monthly Meeting.  

 

Kia Holifeld Wimmer (Joined in 2018) 

Kia Holifield Wimmer is a current GSFS parent and an intellectual property 

attorney. She works in-house for Birkenstock. Kia attended the University of 

Pennsylvania and then Harvard Law School.  
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Margaret Guerra (Joined in 2024) Co-Clerk 

Margaret has worked in Quaker institutions for 40 years, first at Friends Child Care Center, 

and for 31 years at Abington Friends School. She retired from Abington Friends in June. As an 

educator, Margaret engaged in community building activities within and beyond her school, 

including as a Critical Friends Group coach and volunteer crew leader with Friends of the 

Wissahickon. Margaret has 2 adult children who graduated from Quaker schools, and her 

daughter attended Greene Street Friends from 3-5th grade. She can often be found hiking in 

the Wissahickon with her spouse, Frank and dog, Cliffy. 

 

 

Keighan Gunther (Joined in 2024) 

Keighan Gunther serves as Program Manager of Supplier ESG Initiatives at The Vanguard 

Group, leading their strategy, operations, and research efforts to create sustainable and diverse 

supply chains. Prior to Vanguard, Gunther founded and led the Philadelphia branch of The 

LaunchCode Foundation, a nonprofit opening doors to free tech education and job 

opportunities for aspiring developers and technologists. In his prior role as Vice President of 

Company Relations and Associate Vice President of Philadelphia Operations, he and his team 

worked to engage Philadelphians in free training and career development programs and 

support placement through their apprenticeship and direct-hire employment initiatives. 

 

Over his career, Gunther has worked in the Philadelphia region for over 10+ years supporting 

various organizations such as JEVS Human Services, Philadelphia Youth Network and Family 

Support Line in workforce development, post-secondary education, business development, 

strategic partnerships and children's advocacy. Keighan earned a B.S. in Family Studies and 

Child Development from Texas Woman's University as well as a M.S.S. in Macro Social Work 

from Bryn Mawr College. Keighan resides in Germantown with his husband, Michael, their son 

Jordan who is a member of the class of 2029 at GSFS, and their small zoo of cats and dogs. 

 

Michelle Holland is the Head of Greene Street Friends School.  She began 

her journey at GSFS in July 2023.  She is a seasoned leader who is committed 

to the values of a Quaker education. Michelle began her tenure in Quaker 

schools almost three decades ago and has served as a teacher, Assistant 

Principal,  and the Lower School Principal. In addition to her school 

leadership, Michelle serves on the board of the Friends Council on Education 

(FCE), including a term as FCE board clerk. Michelle has a bachelor’s, 

master’s, and a doctorate degree.  Michelle and her husband, Mark, are 

parents of two former Friends School students, who are young adults.  

Michelle is a member of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. and she is passionate about matters 

of leadership, faith, governance, growth, diversity, equity, inclusion, justice, and belonging. 
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Michael Landsburg (Joined in 2019) 

Michael Landsburg is the Chief Development Officer for NFI, overseeing real 

estate transactions for the company. Michael’s two children currently attend 

Greene Street Friends School. 

 

 

 

 

Eric Mayer (Joined in 2024) 

Eric has been an educator for 30 years, currently serving as Head of 

School of Lansdowne Friends School.  He spent 20 years at Westtown 

School (Quaker) as a teacher, department chair, coach, and ultimately 

division director.  Eric departed Westtown to serve as Head of School of 

an international school in Rome, Italy from 2014-2022.  A father of four 

Friends school graduates, Eric resides in Lansdowne and worships at 

Lansdowne Monthly Meeting. 

 

 

 

Robin Mohr (Joined in 2024) 

Robin Mohr is currently the clerk of Green Street Monthly Meeting. She 

served as executive secretary for the Friends World Committee for 

Consultation, Section of the Americas, from 2011-2024. Before FWCC, she 

worked for California Child Care Resource & Referral Network, Lasallian 

Education Fund, American Red Cross, and spent three years in the 

international volunteer corps of ATD Fourth World Movement. She grew up 

in California, graduated from the Georgetown University School of Foreign 

Service, and is fluent in Spanish and English. She is married to Chris Mohr and they have two 

young adult children, both graduates of Quaker schools. 

 

Deborra Sines Pancoe (Joined in 2023) 

Deborra has 30+ years of experience in Quaker education in a variety of roles 

- upper school dean/assistant director, lower school division director, 

department chair, librarian, coordinator for community outreach, and 

director of Quaker life. Currently, Deborra is the Associate Director of Friends 

Council on Education where she leads professional development workshops 

and directs the Membership Renewal Process. She consults to schools on 

governance, Quaker decision-making, and on diversity, equity, and inclusion 

with a focus on anti-racism education for white people. She has been a co-leader of the SEED 

diversity seminar for Friends schools. 

 

Deborra is a member of Abington Friends Meeting and has served on the Abington Friends 

School board as well as the Plymouth Meeting Friends School board. 

Deborra serves her community of Jenkintown holding an elected seat on Borough Council. 

 

Deborra has three adult children, who all attended Friends schools, and eight grandchildren. 
page 3 of 5 



 
David Redenbaugh (joined in 2024) 

David has been a Greene Street parent for 15 years. As a Quaker who is 

passionate about Friends Education he has spent years serving on Boards and 

Committees of other area Friends schools.  David is a longtime member of 

Buckingham Friends Meeting where is currently serving as Clerk of the 

Meeting. He has worked in technology education for Apple Inc, as a sound 

engineer, and as a property manager. David is a landlord and small scale 

property developer offering affordable housing primarily in Germantown.  

When not raising one of his three children (ages 8 weeks to 18 years) or working to improve a 

property David can often be found tending to his 4 pet goats who live at his family home in 

Bucks County and are a regular attraction at the Greene Street Friends School Fall Fair.  

 

 

Jesse Smith ’87, Esq. (Joined in 2018) Recording Clerk 

Jesse Smith '87 serves as Recording Clerk and on the Alumni Association 

Board, bringing a wealth of legal expertise to both roles. Jesse graduated 

from Hampton University with a degree in Political Science. He obtained his 

Juris Doctorate from Thomas M. Cooley Law School. Jesse is currently the 

Department Head of the Children and Youth Justice Department at the 

Defender Association of Philadelphia.​  

 

 

 

 

Linda Singleton (Joined in 2024) 

 

 

 

Lisa Vaccarelli (Joined in 2025)  

Lisa brings 20 years of advancement experience to her role as Vice President 

of Solutions at Plus Delta Partners.   In this role, Lisa leads product strategy 

and service delivery for Plus Delta’s suite of best-in-class performance 

improvement solutions designed to help nonprofit organizations build 

measurable, sustainable increases in fundraising revenue.  Prior to joining 

Plus Delta Partners, Lisa served as a senior advancement leader at Temple 

University in Philadelphia, PA.  She began her advancement career at her 

alma mater, the University of Pennsylvania, where she earned her bachelor’s 

degree in political science and her master’s degree in education. 

 

Lisa and her family have been part of the Greene Street community since 2022.  She and her 

husband Amos live in Mt. Airy with their daughters Ruby (Class of 2026) and Clara (Class of 

2028).​
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Jerry Mizell Williams (Joined in 2022) Clerk, Governance 

Jerry is a member of the Governance Committee and attends Green Street 

Monthly Meeting, where he serves as archivist and clerk of the Education 

Assistance Committee. A member of the Board of Managers and the 

Corporation of Haverford College, as well as a trustee of Friends Publishing 

Corporation, he is the author of published works on colonial Latin America 

and matters of faith.  

 

 

Christina Young (Joined in 2021) Clerk, Finance  

Christina is the Vice President of Global Streaming Technology Assurance and 

Analytics at NBCUniversal.  In this role, she leads technology governance, 

compliance, business continuity, and video quality experience & analytics for 

Peacock along with other Direct-to-Consumer platforms.  In her almost 

12-year tenure at Comcast, she has held leadership roles in operations 

strategy, reliability and chaos engineering, business transformation, asset 

management, process and program management. 

Christina is passionate about equity in education for low-income and first-generation students. 

She is a founding and current executive board member of the First-Generation and/or 

Low-Income Alumni Network at her alma mater, Stanford University, and also a proud 

member of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc.  Christina earned a BS in Industrial 

Engineering/Management Science & Engineering at Stanford in 1993. 

Christina resides in Mt. Airy with her husband, Larry, along with her daughter, Maryn, who is a 

member of the Class of 2025 at GSFS, and puppy, Fudge Cake.   She also has three older 

children – Malcolm (29), Maya (26), and Macy (23)- who are in various stages of college and 

independence.  
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